
Year in Review 
 

 

2 

0 

2 

1 

 

 

 
The Year 2021 and Covid-19 continued to present many 

challenges.However by year end, we were excited to return to pre-

Covid normal and share the “Happy Birthday Jesus” celebration with 

our clients and their loved ones. 
̵ The “Mask by Mutual Agreement” plan implemented early in the year worked great for staff, volunteers, 

supporters and clients.  However, with the report of each new variant threat on the daily news, we saw 

a decrease in the number of new clients and LEAP attendees.  With prayers and perseverance, minds 

were eased and the number we served gradually rebound. 

̵ In preparation for the implementation of the new Texas heartbeat law, we implemented procedures to 

offer more ultrasounds.  This has been well received.  We are also praying and paying close attention to 

other ways we can enlighten and encourage those in an unplanned pregnancy to accept the new 

restrictions on abortion and take advantage of our services.  

̵ A Bible study group from a local church and other individuals helped make our clients’ Christmas 

celebration a huge success once again.  They purchased items and assembled gift bags for the adults, 

young children and teenagers.  They also included a gift card in every client’s bag.  In addition, they 

gifted all the young girls with age appropriate dolls and teens with sport balls.  A number served by 

plating the food and serving it to the families.  Of course, our photographer provided digital pictures for 

them to pass on as gifts.  In the past, many clients have shared that this party is the highlight of their 

holidays.  We are thrilled to share Jesus’ love and let all our guest know how much He loves them. . 

The Lord’s Word assures us that He is pro-life and treasures every 

individual.  
̵ From 2004 through 2021, He has been faithful to bring hope to the hopeless through Jesus. 

   2,231 persons have prayed to accept or rededicate their lives to Christ  

   6,290 women at risk to abort have chosen "Life" for their babies  

 12,200 LEAP (Life Education Assistance Program) attendances have been recorded 

   2,852 Bible Study attendances have been logged 

 37,952 visits by clients and members of their support groups have been served 

May the Lord bless everyone who serves Jesus by giving of themselves 

to serve others and save numerous lives.   


